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 IN EVERY AGE, O LORD, YOU HAVE BEEN OUR REFUGE.  
Gospel Reading 

Luke 14:25-33 

Jesus teaches about the demands  
of discipleship.  

Second Reading 

Philemon 9-10,12-17 

Paul encourages one of his converts to consider 
his former slave a brother in Christ Jesus.  

First Reading 

Wisdom 9:13-18b 

 Knowledge alone has limits. We also need 
wisdom to understand the ways of God.  

WEEKLY TOTALS INCOME BUDGETED NET 

8/7/2022 17,438.14 17,230.00 208.14 

8/14/2022 14,766.18 14,250.00 516.18 

8/21/2022 16,217.50 16,500.00 -282.50 

8/28/2022 11,795.00 11,000.00 795.00 

Month Total 60,216.82 58,980.00 1,236.82 

ACCOUNT NET 

General Checking Balance 15,413.29 

Parish Savings Balance 10,053.53 

if  

FAMILY CONNECTION 
https://www.loyolapress.com/  

Living a  

Everything we have is a gift from  
God that we are to use to help others. 

It is all about your heart... 

In chapter 14 of Luke's Gospel, Jesus is speaking to 
people gathered at the table about the difficulties of 
following him. This group of people is suspicious 
about Jesus, looking to catch him doing something 
wrong. Jesus speaks to them in parables, emphasizing 
that although there is a right way to be a disciple and 
enter into the kingdom of his Father, it is a difficult 
path to follow. Many, even some of the guests at the 
table, reject the invitation. So Jesus turns to the 
crowds and speaks to them of discipleship. Jesus 
explains that, when it comes to making a choice for 
the Kingdom of God, nothing can get in the way. 
When Jesus describes “hating” one's father and 
mother, he is not talking about feelings. Rather, he is 
emphasizing very strongly that choosing to be a 
disciple means that everything else—family, money, 
your own life—must come second. In Matthew's 
version of this story (Matthew 10:37), Jesus refers not 
to “hating” father or mother, but to loving them 
more than Jesus. Jesus makes it very clear that being a 
disciple is not easy. It means to bear one's own cross. 
These difficult sayings of Jesus are followed by two 
brief parables (a person constructing a tower and a 
king marching into battle) that make an obvious 
point—don't start what you cannot finish. Discipleship 
is difficult and is something we can commit to only if 
we are prepared to put the Kingdom of God before 
everything else.  

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, CYCLE C| SEPTEMBER 4, 2022 

READINGS  FOR NEXT  SUNDAY 

TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

1st Reading: Exodus 32:7-11,13-14   
Responsorial Psalm: Psalm 51:3-4,12-13,17,19 

2nd Reading: 1 Timothy 1:12-17 

Gospel: Luke 15:1-32 

Preparing for Mass 

Save the date for  
A NIGHT FOR LIFE 

Annual Fundraising Event 
with guest speaker  
Shari Rigby 

Friday,  
October 7, 2022 

SEMINARIANS! 
Bishop Tyson has encouraged us to pray for vocations 
to the priesthood and religious life. Ramses Yates is 
studying at Mt. Angel Abbey. Please keep him and 
those who are considering vocations in your prayers.  

Mark your calendar for the upcoming Magnificat  
programs.  

Saturday, September 10 | 9:00 AM to 11:00 PM  
Class: The Bible by Bishop Tyson  
11:00 AM – 1:00 PM - Meeting with Catechist.  
 St. Joseph Parish, Yakima in the Schoenberg Hall  

ONLINE 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR WEEKLY GIVING! 

Sunday Offering  

Donations 

https://www.loyolapress.com/
https://gp.vancopayments.com/gpo/#/donateNow/36c49fe5-80c4-4676-8bb1-edb9630
https://gp.vancopayments.com/gpo/#/donateNow/36c49fe5-80c4-4676-8bb1-edb9630
https://gp.vancopayments.com/gpo/#/donateNow/36c49fe5-80c4-4676-8bb1-edb9630
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THE DIOCESE OF YAKIMA • PASTORAL OFFICE 

  LA DIÓCESIS DE YAKIMA • CENTRO PASTORAL 
 

September 8, 2021 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  

Soon our diocese will take up the Diocesan Collection for Beit Mery Hermitage / Retirement Fund for 

Religious. This collection supports the retirement needs for those who have served so faithfully and 

continue to pray for us.  

Fifty percent of the collection will be used by the diocese to support the ministry and prayer of Sr. Janet 

Strong, our diocesan hermit.  Sr. Janet Strong has been a professed diocesan hermit for more than 35 

years. She has a ministry of prayer. The diocese provides housing and helps with medical expenses. The 

other 50 percent of the collection will go to the National Retired Fund for Religious.  

In his letter to the Galatians, St. Paul urges us to remain steadfast in helping others: “Let us not grow 
tired of doing good, for in due time we shall reap our harvest, if we do not give up” (Gal 6:9). During 
these unprecedented times, many are hurting and need our assistance, including elderly religious.  

Today, hundreds of religious communities do not have enough retirement savings and struggle to 

provide for a growing number of elder members. Covid-19 has only increased the challenge to provide 

adequate care. Your gift to the Diocesan Collection for Beit Mery Hermitage / Retirement Fund for 

Religious provides vital funding for medications, nursing care, and more. 

In these difficult days, you may feel as though your generosity has been exhausted. I ask just two things. 

First, please join me in praying for God’s protection for all our elderly religious. Second, please support 
the Diocesan Collection for Beit Mery Hermitage / Retirement Fund for Religious Retirement Fund as 

you are able—and know that religious men and women across the country hold you and your loved ones 

in grateful prayer. 

With every best wish and blessings,  

 

  

 

 

 

 

Most Reverend Joseph J Tyson 

Bishop of Yakima  

 

[Signature electronically applied] 

JJT/dp 
  

Scan to donate online. 

Thank you! 



3 

 

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, CYCLE C| SEPTEMBER 4, 2022 

ISAIAH  
Bible Study 

BIBLE STUDY:          PLEASE PRINT 

 

 

Name _______________________________________________________ 

  

Phone ______________________________________________________  
 

Email _______________________________________________________ 

Thursdays 

10:30-12:00 p.m.  
Starting  

September 29, 2022  
Fr. Murtagh  

Gathering Hall 

Bring your Bible  
Fee:  $10  

* Scholarships available 

To register, send in or drop off the registration form to the  Parish Office, 5315 
Tieton Drive  98908, or call 966-0830,  

or email ree.kearns@outlook.com. 
Please note that ‘walk-ins’ are always welcome               

The Book of the Prophet Isaiah  
by Lavinia Spirito with Ree Kearns 

 In the 8th century BC Isaiah the prophet foresaw the coming of 
the Messiah as Suffering Servant and King. Through the Holy 

Spirit he saw the Gospel-The Good News-of Jesus Christ, 
leading to his writings being dubbed "The Fifth Gospel". The 
failings of the Chosen People brought on God's judgement in 
the form of defeat and deportation. Yet all along the way the 

Father is comforting and upholding them-and us-and pointing to 
the hope of glory of the coming restoration in the messianic age 
and in the world to come. “Thus says the Lord who created you 
and formed you: Do not fear for I have redeemed you; I have 

called you by name: you are mine.” Isaiah 43:1 

Help us in wishing Fr. Mike Ibach a 
very happy birthday as he celebrates 
his 75th year on this earth on Friday, 

September 9th. Wi give thanks to 
God for the wonderful gift of his 

presence in our lives.  

PARISH OFFICE CLOSED ON  
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2022 

DAILY MASS AT 9:00 AM ONLY 
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JOIN US FOR MASS AT THE ST. 
JOSEPH MISSION AT THE 

AHTANUM, 
September 4, 2022 9:30 A.M.  

Mass will be held outdoors please 
bring your own chair.  

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, CYCLE C| SEPTEMBER 4, 2022 

Eucharistic  
Ministers:  

Lectors:  

Ushers:  

Altar Servers:  

Musicians:  

Greg & Connie Weedin    

509-966-3652 

George Hotchko 509-907-9070 

Mary Smith 509-966-0830 

Christian Grieb 509-945-1912 

Mary Smith 509-966-0830   
Carlene Markfelder509-966-0830   

WE NEED LITURGICAL MINISTERS!!! 
Liturgical ministers include Sacristans, Ministers of Com-
munion, Lectors, Ushers, Altar Servers and Musicians. All 
ministries allow us to offer up our talents, however small, 
our time and our love to our Lord and to our brothers and 
sisters at Holy Family. Please pray about becoming a litur-
gical minister. Call the Parish Office (509-966-0830) if you 

would like to sign up, or contact the Ministry Leader. 

IS IT TIME TO STEP UP? 

SATURDAY 

3:30 PM CONFESSIONS 

5:00 PM (Vigil Mass) 
SUNDAY  
7:00 AM, 9:00 AM, 11:00 AM (Bilingual) 
6:00 PM (Youth) 
Vietnamese Mass 12:30 PM 

(1st & 3rd Sundays of the Month) 

WEEKEND 

Mon.– Fri. 7:00 AM  & 12:15 PM  
School Mass on Tues. & Thurs at 12:15PM 

Sat. 8:15 AM 

HOLY DAYS OF OBLIGATION MASSES 

WEEKDAY 

VIGIL 5:30 PM 

HOLY DAY 7:00 AM, 12:15 PM, & 7:00 PM 

MASS SCHEDULE  

TUESDAY 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM & 1:00 PM– 5:00 PM 

MONDAY 

OFFICE  

10:30 AM-12:00 PM & 1:00 PM– 5:00 PM 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM & 1:00 PM– 5:00 PM 

WEDNESDAY-FRIDAY 

Adoration 

Tuesdays After  

7am Mass ending with 

benediction at 5:45pm 
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Excellence in  Education 

CATHOLIC SCHOOL  

Christ the Teacher 

ctcsyakima.org | 575-5604 

Donations May Be Tax Deductible 

SUPPORT A STUDENT’S  
CATHOLIC EDUCATION 

Angel Donor LEARN MORE: www.helpourmarriage.org 

CALL    1 (800) 470-2230  

Retrouvaille is a lifeline for marriages... 
...a program to help couples heal and renew 

their hurting marriages.  

CAMP 
HOPE  

Dear Holy Family 
Friends, As you know 
Holy Family Church 

has a mission of 
helping the homeless 
at Camp Hope. There 
is a need to have more 
meals on the second 
and third Thursdays. 
If you feel called to 
help with this please 

call Linda at  
966-8644.  

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, CYCLE C| SEPTEMBER 4, 2022 

Tuesday, September 6, 2022 

7:00-8:30p.m. 

We will meet in Classroom B. 
For more information call the parish office 509-966-

0830 or email Kathy Keebaugh at 

kathy.keebaugh@holyfamilyyakima.org  

The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) Program 

is for any Non-Catholics who wish to learn more about the 

Catholic Church, its teachings, its Sacraments, and its 

practices. And for CATHOLICS who wish to learn more or 

those in need of the Sacraments. 

CHURCH CLEAN UP! 
If you can help please contact 
Jamie Canape at 480-8070 

or the church office. 
We are happy to work around 

your schedule.  

Celebrate the Foundation’s 20th “emerald” anniversary... 
Saturday, October 15th 2022 
at La Salle High School, Yakima 

Doors at 5PM; Dinner at 6PM 
Tickets and Partnerships available at 

https://cwcatholicfoundation.org/ 

ctcsyakima.org
ctcsyakima.org
ctcsyakima.org
ctcsyakima.org
mailto:kathy.keebaugh@holyfamilyyakima.org
https://holyfamilyyakima.org/adult-formation
https://holyfamilyyakima.org/adult-formation
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TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, CYCLE C| SEPTEMBER 4, 2022 

     FOR YOUTH IN GRADES 9TH 
THROUGH 12 REGISTRATION FORMS 

AVAILABLE NOW! 1ST DAY OF CLASS IS 
SEPTEMBER 18TH 

RELIGIOUS  

EDUCATION 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION  
Pre-K—5th Grade 

First day of Class is October 9.  
Class time Options:  

Sunday at 10:00 a.m.  
Monday at 4 p.m. 

SACRAMENTAL PREP  
Designed for those who have yet to  

complete their First Communion and 
who have attended Religious Educa-
tion for at least one year and are in 

2nd grade or above. First day of Class 
is October 9 choice between  

8:00 a.m. or 10:00 a.m.  

Middle School  
For 6th-8th Grade 

Wednesday Nights in 
our Gathering Hall.  
6:30 p.m. to 8:00 

high School  
For 9-12th Grade 

Sunday  Nights in our 
School Portables  
7:00 p.m. to 8:30 

The Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults is a 

program for Adults 
and Families of 

unbaptized children 
7years of age and 
older that need to 

complete the 
Sacraments of 

Initiation.  

STILL TAKING  
REGISTRATIONS 

Call the Parish office at  
509-966-0830 if interested.  

https://holyfamilyyakima.org/youth-ministry
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 ELIZABETH MINISTRY 

If you have been abused or victimized by a 
member of the Catholic clergy, please believe 

in the possibility for hope and help and 
healing. We encourage you to come forward 

and speak out. The Yakima Diocese has a 
sexual abuse hotline for those who wish to 

report some incident concerning that issue as 
regards to a bishop, priest, deacon or 

diocesan employee or volunteer. Our diocese 
provides a private/confidential phone line for 

those wishing to report incidents of sexual 
abuse regarding clergy, diocesan or church 
employees or volunteers 1-888-276-4490.  

SEXUAL ABUSE 
HOTLINE  

WEEKEND MASS INTENTIONS 

FOR THE INTENTIONS OF: 
EFRAIN MUNGUIA 

 

FOR THE REPOSE SOUL OF: 
LYLE BRULOTTE 

RUBY GUILLAUME 

ADELINE OROZCO  
EDNA GEIRMAN 

 

 Caring, Comfort and 
Celebration is what 

Knitting & Crocheting 
for Jesus does. Knitters & 

those who Crochet, knit & crochet at home 
and during our Prayer shawl gatherings. If 
you know someone who needs Caring or 

Comfort or has an event to Celebrate, 
please call Arlee Brown at 965-1347 or 

Judy Ann Vetsch at 966-4182 or the parish 
office 966-0830.  

No meetings during the summer will 
resume in September.  

KNITTING AND CROCHETING  

 is a wonderful ministry in our 
parish that congratulates new 

parents and welcomes our new 
‘lil’ one into our faith 

community. Welcome bags are 
available in the church foyer or the parish 

office filled with goodies and helpful 
information. We are looking for new team 

members to help welcome new families into 
our community.  

Elizabeth Ministry Bereavement offers 
support for women who have suffered the 
loss of a baby to miscarriage. In this time 
of grief and questions, please call Christine 

Levitan at 901-4995 to receive helpful 
information and resources, and, if you wish, 
the opportunity to talk with someone who 
has been through this difficult experience.  

If you are interested in volunteering with 
one of the Elizabeth Ministry teams, 

please contact the Parish Office at 509-

966-0830 for more information. 

 Sister Janet Strong -Tel: 576-0931;     
email: annunciation@beitmery.org, our 

Diocesan religious Hermit, would like us 
to know that she is very happy to pray, 
before the Blessed Sacrament, for any 
intentions that might be referred to her. 

PRAYER INTENTIONS 

 

For any prayer requests, call Barb 
McKinney at  945-0477 or email:  

rbmckinney84@gmail.com 

 

If you’d like to become a member 
of the prayer hotline, please call 

Barb. 

PRAYER HOTLINE 

 

Men’s Ministry  
Holy Family 

Parish 

MONDAY  
NIGHT  

The Journey  
7:00pm 

THURSDAY 
NIGHT 

 That Man is 
You! 

7:00pm 

FRIDAY  
MORNING 

 That Man 
is You! 
6:00am 

Contact: Jeff Schlieman  
509-833-2515 

BAPTISMS 
Baptisms take place every weekend 
during our regular Mass schedule and         
           once a month on a Saturday    
                   morning/afternoon.                    
                      Please call the Parish   
                                        Office for   
                                        requirements.  

 

Altar Linen Committee is 
looking for people that 

have a love of the 
Eucharist, are committed and 

responsible to serve for one month out 
of the year. If you are interested in 

helping wash, iron, and fold the linens 
used during all Masses, please call the 

parish office.   

ALTAR LINEN COMMITTEE 

TWENTY-THIRD SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME, CYCLE C| SEPTEMBER 4, 2022 

 

  FLOWER REMEMBRANCE Dr. & Mrs. Robert Bariletti: In honor of their wedding anniversary, September 7th. 
 Rose Miller & family:  In loving memory of Antone Miller, husband, father and grandfather on the anniversary of his death, September 15th.  
 Mary Williams: In loving memory of my father John William on his birthday, September 20th.  

BIRTHRIGHT ANNUAL VOLUNTEER BANQUET   

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 17, 2022,  

AT THE RED LION ON YAKIMA AVE.   

 A silent auction, dessert auction and speaker will be 
Featured ! Call for your ticket reservation by  

August 31st to reserve your seat 
509-248-9783 ($40).   
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KC BREAKFAST ARE BACK! 
COME ENJOY THE DELICIOUS BREAKFAST AND SUPPORT THE  

KNIGHT’S OF COLUMBUS PROJECTS!    

SUNDAY | SEPTEMBER 18  
7:30AM TO 11:00AM 

IN THE FR. MURTAGH GATHERING HALL  

TO ADVERTISE AND 
SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY 

PLEASE CALL THE PARISH 
OFFICE AT 966-0830 

 7 1  G AN G L  RD ,  WA PA TO ,  WA  98 95 1  

5 0 9 .8 7 7 .0 9 25     

YOUR ADVERTISEMENT IN THIS BULLETIN IS NEEDED TO OFFSET THE 
EXPENSE.  

CALL THE PARISH OFFICE FOR MORE INFORMATION. 509-966-0830 


